
From: RHODES Thomas * DEQ <Thomas.RHODES@deq.oregon.gov> 
Sent: Thursday, May 18, 2023 2:46 PM
To: Jennifer Kessler <Jkessler@bison-eng.com>
Cc: Chad Darby <cdarby@maulfoster.com>; 'jacks@eaglefoundryco.com'
<jacks@eaglefoundryco.com>; Jacob Rankin <jrankin@bison-eng.com>; DEGAGNE Julia * DEQ
<Julia.DEGAGNE@deq.oregon.gov>
Subject: RE: Eagle Foundry Report Extension Request
 

[External Sender - Confirm Sender and Beware of Links and Attachments]

Jennifer,
 
Your request for a 14 day extension to submit the source test is approved. DEQ will expect to receive
the source test report on or before June 9, 2023. Any further issues that arise in being able to
submit an accurate, high-quality report need to be brought to DEQ’s attention promptly.
 
Thomas Rhodes
 

From: Jennifer Kessler <Jkessler@bison-eng.com> 
Sent: Thursday, May 18, 2023 2:24 PM
To: RHODES Thomas * DEQ <thomas.rhodes@deq.oregon.gov>
Cc: Chad Darby <cdarby@maulfoster.com>; 'jacks@eaglefoundryco.com'
<jacks@eaglefoundryco.com>; Jacob Rankin <jrankin@bison-eng.com>
Subject: Eagle Foundry Report Extension Request
 
Dear Mr. Rhodes, 
 
Bison is anticipating complete lab results from Chester LabNet on May 24, 2023. I have been in
communication with Paul Duda at Chester; he has sent us one batch of preliminary data, and I
am expecting another batch of preliminary data, hopefully tomorrow (5/19) late afternoon. I
spoke with Paul on May 10, and I thought he said we would have results on Wednesday, May
17. This was a misunderstanding on my part - I spoke with Paul again yesterday (5/17) and he
said they expected to have final results to us on May 24, 2023, if all goes well. Due to the "if all
goes well" caveat, and with the amount of data we are expecting to receive from the lab, we feel
that we will be unable to deliver a quality report with sufficient time to complete our internal
QA/QC process, and allow the client reasonable time for review and comment by the current
due date of May 26, 2023. We propose an extension of the submittal date to June 9, 2023 (2
week extension) to allow sufficient time to ensure an accurate, high-quality report.
 
Thank you for your consideration, 
 

Jenn

 



Jennifer Kessler, QI

Environmental Scientist / Quality Manager

Bison Engineering, Inc. 

2751 Enterprise Ave. Suite 2, Billings, MT 59102 

Phone: 406-442-5768 • Cell: 406-780-0745 

jkessler@bison-eng.com 

bison-eng.com 

   

 




